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Heller, Feinstein, Reid Welcome Senate Passage of Drought Relief Bill
Includes Provisions to Improve Water Levels in Nevada
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senators Dean Heller (R-NV), Dianne Feinstein (D-CA) and Harry Reid (D-NV) welcomed Senate passage of S. 2198, the Emergency Drought Relief Act. The Feinstein-Heller bill, which passed the United States Senate unanimously today, requires federal agencies to maximize water supplies, reduce project review times and ensure water is directed to users whose need is greatest. 

Included in the bill is an important provision aimed at increasing water levels in reservoirs in the Colorado River Basin, including Lake Mead. Increasing water levels at Lake Mead is important for the Las Vegas Valley' water supply and the efficient generation of hydropower at the Hoover Dam.

“I was proud to team up with Senator Feinstein to advance this legislation that, in addition to addressing the emergency drought situation in California, will also improve the water supply in the Las Vegas valley,” said Senator Heller. “I am also grateful to Senator Reid and to Senator Boxer for their partnership and input on this legislation.  Water security is not a partisan issue; it is a western issue.”  

“Senators Reid and Heller were passionate advocates for increasing water levels at Lake Mead, which is so important for the health and economy of Nevada. The bipartisanship of these two senators is a model for the rest of the Senate. This bill would not have passed without their support and I am very grateful," said Senator Feinstein.

"This bill is important for the drought emergency taking place in the western part of our country. But it also is extremely important for Nevada as it includes a key provision that will help keep more water in Lake Mead for the benefit of the Colorado River Basin. The Colorado River is the lifeblood of Southern Nevada – it supplies over 90% of southern Nevada’s water supplies and we need to do everything we can to protect it. I thank Senator Feinstein for her steadfast leadership on this legislation and I thank Senator Heller for his partnership on this issue," said Senator Reid.

Senator Heller was the lead Republican sponsor of S. 2198 when it was introduced on April 1, 2014. Joining as cosponsors to the bill are Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), and Senator Harry Reid (D-NV), as well as Senator Bob Casey (D-PA), Senator Richard Durbin (D-IL), Senator Jeff Merkley (D-OR), Senator John D. Rockefeller IV (D-WV), Senator Debbie Stabenow, Debbie (D-MI) and Senator Ron Wyden (D-OR).
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